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March 14, 2022 
 
Kim Hawkins 
Program of Nursing Administrator 
Bellarmine University  
1001 Newburg Road 
Louisville, KY 40215 
 
Dear Dr. Hawkins: 
 
During the meeting held February 17, 2022, the Kentucky Board of Nursing reviewed the October 7-9, 
2020, Site Visit Report for Bellarmine University’s Master’s Degree Program in Nursing, Doctor of Nursing 
Practice Program, and Post-Graduate APRN Certificate Program, Louisville, KY. The site visit was 
conducted virtually with the Commission on Collegiate Nursing Education (CCNE), in accordance with 
201 KAR 20:062. 
 
At the February 17, 2022 meeting the Board directed that:  
 

1. THE OCTOBER 7-9, 2020, SITE VISIT REPORT FOR THE BELLARMINE UNIVERSITY, 
MASTER’S DEGREE PROGRAM IN NURSING, DOCTOR OF NURSING PRACTICE 
PROGRAM AND POST-GRADUATE APRN CERTIFICATE PROGRAM, LOUISVILLE, 
KENTUCKY BE ACCEPTED. 
 

2. THE BELLARMINE UNIVERSITY MASTER’S DEGREE PROGRAM IN NURSING, DOCTOR 
OF NURSING PRACTICE PROGRAM AND POST-GRADUATE APRN CERTIFICATE 
PROGRAMS, LOUISVILLE, KY, BE GRANTED ONGOING APPROVAL FOR 10 YEARS, 
EXTENDING TO JUNE 30, 2031, TO COINCIDE WITH THE CCNE RECOMMENDATION FOR 
CONTINUED ACCREDITATION. 

 
 

Should you have any questions regarding the actions of the Board, or if we may be of further assistance 
to you, please contact the APRN Education Consultant: 
 
  

Myra Goldman, MSN, APRN, FNP-BC at (502) 429-3315 or MyraK.Goldman@ky.gov 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
JESSICA WILSON, APRN 
PRESIDENT, KENTUCKY BOARD OF NURSING 
 
 
 

 
 
By: Kelly R. Jenkins, MSN, RN, NE-BC 
      Executive Director 
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